Woodlands Homeowners’Association
Board Meeting

January 09, 2017
Attendees: Andy Nist, Jeff Kempson, Ross Sexter, Dawn Deady, Linda Withrow, Amanda Tutino, Zeno Tutino, Michele Kirby, Dave Fellabaum, Tim McCullough, Scott and Ann Sweet. Guests: Skye Hughes and Matt Gibson.
Andy opened the meeting at 7:32 p.m.  
Woodlands homeowner Matt Gibson spoke to board about creating fish habitat in Lake Woodland with Christmas trees.  Trees would be sunk with cinder blocks secured with baling wire.  Trees deteriorate in 3 to 5 years.  Matt cited Woodland Springs conducted fish survey that included a recommendation to create fish habitat.  Matt catches largemouth, bluegill, crappie, catfish, carp from boat in Woodland.  The board will contact Matt with details about timing of placement and quantity of placement through Jeff Kempson.  Action: Jeff will look for documentation from DNR for cross reference of instructions and notify members of any action through email and Acorn.  Motion made by Jeff to continue research and move forward unless negative results from research.  Motion carried. Jeff will contact Matt with results. 
Acorn

Annual meeting to be held on March 13. Acorn should go out first week in February.  Articles due January 20. Ideas for additional articles include “What is mail chimp,” “Christmas tree fish habitat in lake.”  Include slate of officers for new term : Clubhouse director, VP, Co-Activities, Treasurer, Membership.  
Tennis
No report.
Grounds

SEA survey report completed and will be sent to Jeff.  Jeff will forward to Andy.  Action: Andy will post map of lake access and survey online.  City still has dirt pile on property. Action:  Andy will follow up with City contact about completion of project. 
Activities
Paint and play for kids on January 20 - so far 23 responded.  End of February there will be a small performance by teenage band in neighborhood and swing dance to follow. 

Finance

Income: over-budget on rental; membership fees – collected more A than anticipated, less C; at 98% of fees; at 97.7% of budget.  Utilites: electricity higher than anticipated; gas – less.  Clubhouse expenditures are under budget but a couple items not done.  Printing and postage on track. Cash on hand $121,000.  Dave will plug in detail for budget and come up with amount of dues.  Suggested $380 –an increase due to outstanding loan.  Dues statements will be emailed and mailed. If paying electronically still need to fill out membership form online (Linda working on online form).  
Pool

Job descriptions are completed for pool director, clubhouse manager, and head guard.  Guard applications being accepted.
Clubhouse Managers
There were 17 events in December.  Heater serviced on Monday. Scott will send Tim list of items “to do” upstairs and copy Andy.  
Clubhouse

No report.

Membership

Linda receiving many questions about mail chimp and will include clarification in Acorn.  Updating directory, using 2010 as model.  Survey indicated services offered by homeowners should be included in directory.  Looking at possibility for a database with an individual homeowner login to keep own information up to date. Suggestion made to start with ability to login with their personal information for membership purposes before providing services and other info on line. Linda will send postcard requesting advertisements for directory.  She will also put a request in Acorn and mail chimp for neighbor to neighbor services to include in directory.  Linda would like to send an invitation to Class C eligible homeowners to join association. 
Vice President
No report.

President
Adjourned  8:55 p.m.
